
Monday, September 13, 2021, Issue 3

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

13 A
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

14 B
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

15 A
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

16
No School

Yom Kippur

17 B
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

20 A
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

21 B
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

Grade 7
Virtual

Open House
(5:30-7:30 p.m.)

22 A
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

Grade 8
Virtual

Open House
(5:30-7:30 p.m.)

23 B
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

24 A
Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

27 B
Late Bus Begins

After-School Clubs
Begin!

Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

28 A
Late Bus

Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

29 B
Late Bus

Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

HMS PTA Meeting
Virtual

(6:00-7:00 p.m.)

30 A

Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

1 B

Fall Sports
Practice Session
(2:45-4:30 p.m.)

STUDENT ACTIVITIES FUNDRAISER REMINDER
With your help, we will raise funds to support enrichment activities and events at HMS.
Parents can show their support by:

1.) Ordering cookie dough, desserts, pizza, and more from the Otis Spunkmeyer
fundraiser. (Questions? See last week’s newsletter for more details.)
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2.) Making a monetary donation. Interested parents can choose to Venmo their donation to
@HMS-Dragon with the memo HMS Student Activities. Or, parents can send a check made
out to HMS and students can bring it to the main office.

We are dreaming big this year! Enriching experiences are often the ones kids remember most. With your
help we want to work with our PTA, families, teachers and staff to create lasting memories.
We appreciate your ongoing support. #DragonPride

WHAT ARE OUR HMS STUDENTS LEARNING?
-Michelle G. Coogan, Principal
It is important to celebrate teaching and learning at HMS. As building principal, I have the opportunity to visit
classrooms and observe teachers and students at work. Sometimes, I get hooked on the lesson, and I join
the discussions. In our weekly newsletter, I will often share classroom highlights to ensure parents gain
understanding and appreciation of the work done here at HMS. When you ask your child, “What did you
learn in school today?” You will refuse the answer, “Nothing.”

Last week, our social studies teachers presented information about the
attacks on our country on September 11, 2001. On Friday afternoon, I joined
Mr. Tremper and his seventh grade students. We discussed the difference
between a primary and secondary source, and then we watched a few
different video clips highlighting the tragedy at the World Trade Center.
Students were incredibly thoughtful and asked clarifying questions. Mr.
Tremper shared his experience as a high school student hearing the news in

his classroom. In 2001, I was teaching middle school students, and I remember the urge to protect my
students from learning the events. It was a frightening time for all of us. Yet, Mr. Tremper and his students
discussed the positive outcomes, including the first responders who will always be remembered for their
heroic work. Mr. Tremper ended the lesson by introducing students to Wells Crowther, the man in the red
bandana. He was an American equities trader and volunteer firefighter who is remembered for saving as
many people. We will never forget, and teachers will continue to share how we came together as a country
in times of unthinkable devastation.

In science, students are learning how to be safe during lab activities. Our science teachers are setting the
foundation for a safe environment in which students can experiment and discover scientific principles
together. Students are participating in activities, such as singing, drawing, and performing, to demonstrate
their understanding of these important expectations. I talked with Ms. Marcoux and some of her eighth
grade students last week. They explained how they were using illustrations to highlight safety rules. All
students and their parents will sign a safety contract, and students will need to pass a safety quiz with a
score of 100 to participate in labs. In the weeks to come, eighth graders will start an earth science unit
called How is the Earth Changing? and seventh graders will start a chemistry unit called How Can I Make
New Stuff from Old Stuff?. Both the teachers and the students are excited to engage in all of the hands-on
activities and labs these units include!

Imagine running in flip-flops? It is unsafe and difficult to be your best. Please be
sure your children are wearing sneakers to their physical fitness classes.
Students have physical education every other day. (A day or B day.) The four

2



teachers will always embrace the opportunity to take kids outside, and we believe kids should be running,
playing, and learning the importance of exercise.

In both grade levels, students are kicking off the year with a unit called Building a Community of Critical
Readers and Writers in their English classes. This introductory unit was designed to encourage students to
consider who they are and how it influences what they read and write. Books are windows and mirrors that
allow the reader to see the world and themself. Students are learning to look at texts with a critical lens, as
well as strategies to have a courageous conversation. When visiting Ms. Coggins and her seventh grade
students, I was impressed with their focus and attention when reading a collection of short stories, first
chapters, and a variety of novels in a padlet made for them. During this time, I was able to reconnect with
one of my old favorites, “Eleven” by Sandra Cisneros. What a powerful story! Yes, it is the idea… we are
helping our students better understand themselves and find authors who inspire them.

The best part of my work is visiting classes each day. Stay tuned for future classroom reports and highlights
of student learning at HMS…

CHROMEBOOK REMINDERS
Students are reminded to charge their Chromebooks each night. They are tools for learning, and
teachers are depending on students to have functioning Chromebooks each day.

Attention Parents/Guardians of 8th Grade Students: It is time to exchange last year’s Chromebooks for
new ones!  We are fortunate to have new Chromebooks for all of our HMS students this year.  Please have
your child come to school with BOTH his/her Chromebook AND charger on the date of the exchange.
Tuesday, September 14th: Team Morello & Team Rocco
Wednesday, September 15th: Team Evans & Team Domurad

HMS CLUBS & FALL INTRAMURALS
One of the greatest things about middle school is getting involved with after-school activities. We are
offering a variety of programs, and we are looking to add more opportunities for students in the weeks to
come. In next week’s newsletter, students and parents will learn about the following clubs, including how to
join. We anticipate all clubs beginning the last week of September when late buses are available to
interested students. For now, we encourage families to discuss the possibility of getting involved. Pump up
the benefits… Meeting new friends, exploring topics of interest, challenging yourself to learn new things,
and having fun!

HMS Clubs & Intramurals Club Advisors

Fall Intramurals Mr. Simone

Jazz Band Mr. Gunn

The Divide & Conquer Math Club Ms. Zarate
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Mock Trial Mr. Rocco

National Junior Honor Society Ms. DeLucia & Ms. Rodriquez

Student Council Mr. Xavier

Student Newspaper Mr. Simone

Yearbook Ms. Boehning

STAFF SPOTLIGHT
Did you know there are over 90 members of the HMS faculty? We may be biased, but we are incredibly
proud of our teachers. Each week we will shine the spotlight on some of our new colleagues.

We are fortunate to have three Health teachers on our faculty. Ms.
Heather Scanlon joined our team and she is currently teaching
both seventh and eighth grade students. While she is new to
HMS, she has previous teaching experience. Ms. Scanlon
reports...

I love the energy of middle school students and I feel lucky to
inspire students to make healthy choices. I love to travel, and my
favorite vacations have been to Australia, New Zealand, and
Iceland.

The math department is thrilled to welcome Ms. Rachel Tsai-Goss
to the team. She joined House 2 in seventh grade, and her
students her Ms. G. loves to learn and her passion is contagious.
She shared the following...

My favorite school memory was in 7th grade when I met a group
of friends who liked math challenges and comic books. One
interesting fact about me is that I am fluent in Mandarin Chinese,
and I am learning Spanish and Korean from friends and TV
shows.

SETTING UP A HOMEWORK STATION FOR YOUR MIDDLE SCHOOLER
By Beth McDonald, SRBI Coordinator
Every parent or guardian wants their child to be successful in school. Creating a homework station at home
is just one way to support your child’s developing positive study habits. Begin by selecting a specific area for
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your scholar to complete homework assignments, projects and papers, read, and study. Having a quiet,
comfortable, and uncluttered area that includes supplies needed to complete all assignments helps students
in continuing learning after the school day ends. Remember, you don’t need to be in a large house or spend
a lot of money to make this happen.  Consider these simple tips to make it work in any home:

● Find a quiet spot in your home without distractions or interruptions. With your child’s 1-1 device,
this doesn’t have to be in a large corner with a desk and chair. It  could be a cozy nook with a
homemade lap desk and a bean bag, as long as this space doesn’t become a nap zone!

● Be sure your child shares what he or she really needs in this space. Essentials may include
pens, pencils, erasers, a hand-held pencil sharpener, college ruled notebooks or three ring
paper, graph paper, index cards, highlighters, and a calculator recommended by your child’s
math teacher. These items can be kept in a basket, recycled milk crate, or on a simple, upcycled
shelf.

● Any area meant for homework should be kept clear of other items that leave your scholar feeling
distracted, as this will definitely draw attention away from school work.

● Ensuring your student is completing homework in the designated area and not in random parts of
your home each day helps build good study skills and self-discipline around homework
completion. This routine supports success.

● Consider making this space an enjoyable and calm space with fun or colorful walls, shelving, or
accessories.  A welcoming space is one your scholar is willing to go to in order to complete
school-related assignments. Pinterest has great DIY ideas on a budget.

For more resources and ideas, check these out:
https://www.cleanandscentsible.com/homework-station-ideas/
https://thediymommy.com/budget-friendly-homework-station-for-back-to-school/

HEALTH ASSESSMENT & MASKS
All parents, students, and staff should review the Daily Health Assessment before arriving at school to
reduce the risk of COVID-19 exposure in school. It is an easy checklist! Please do not send sick children
to school. If your child was in contact with a person who is positive, they should quarantine. If you
are waiting for COVID test results, stay home. Our school nurses are happy to support families by
providing information and answering questions. We are so happy to offer in-person learning, and we want
our students with us.

In addition, students are required to wear face masks to school. We recommend that our students wear a
mask and bring a spare mask in their backpack. Parents, please talk to your children about properly wearing
their masks. Masks should cover the nose and mouth. It should fit comfortably around the face. We need to
work together to keep everyone in our community healthy.

HHS SPORTS & GAMES
We are proud of our high school teams, and we will always support our former students who are now at
HHS. Ms. Gannon, HHS Principal, wants to remind students and parents that they are welcome to attend
games together. (Every middle school student must be accompanied by a parent or guardian.) GO
DRAGONS!

5

https://www.cleanandscentsible.com/homework-station-ideas/
https://thediymommy.com/budget-friendly-homework-station-for-back-to-school/
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1599593789/hamden/pinmb7ddp43gng27pnvv/HealthAssessment.pdf


COMMUNITY FLYERS
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